
 

   

Temple  Beth Hi l le l  

F RO M  T H E  RA B B I ’S  S T U DY  

Adar  II/Nisan 5779  

H I L L E L  H A P P E N I N G S  

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E :  

Simchas  2 

Oneg schedule  2 

Yahrzeits  3 

Donations  4 

Torah Portions  5 

Shabbat Under the Stars        5 

Yom Hashoah  6 

Yisddish      6 

K2P  6 

Book  Club  6 

Lunch Bunch  6 

La Nona Kanta  7 

Upcoming Meetings  7 

Purim Recap  8 

Passover prep      9 

Passover  10 

Passover Registration    11 

Sisterhood News  12 

Local Businesses  13 

TBH Information   14 

Some friends of ours would always look forward to Passover 

(as do we). 

One of their highlights is to write the names of the people who 

were at the seder in the title page of the hagadah.  While they 

did that, they would read over the past names and many mem-

ories would come back.  Some were special guests who 

brought new dishes -- or insights.  Some we deceased and be-

loved family members. 

Holidays bring back memories and feelings. 

At the conclusion of each major holiday -- Passover, Shavuot 

and Sukkot -- we have a tradition of remembrance called Yiz-

kor. 

We will be marking Yizkor on the last morning of Passover, April 27th, as part of our 

9:00 Saturday morning services.  There will be two empty chairs set up on the bi-

ma.  Anyone can take either chair and tell a story about a deceased loved one.  The 

goal is to help us all remember our loved ones.  Come join us. 

 

B'shalom, 

Rabbi G. 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Hello Temple Beth Hillel Members – 

  

A few weeks ago we had our Purim celebrations with the Men's Club Masquerade Party, the 

Purim Shpiel, and the event on the actual day of Purim that was hosted by Rabbi and Mindy. 

Now we are getting close to Passover, and our annual Passover Seder on Friday, April 19th is 

sure to be a great event as always. 

  

Since I became president in October I have had many people come to me and say "Let me know 

if I can help." I am less and less surprised when people make the comment. I am proposing a 

new comment: "I can help you with ________."  While I do know many members of Temple 

Beth Hillel, I don't know people’s strengths to help our community. 

  

We are getting close to putting together a slate of officers for the Board of Trustees and have 

multiple current and future vacancies. There are many committees at TBH as well and they are 

always looking for volunteers. We also have events throughout the year that can use volunteers 

to help. The strength of our community is in the involvement of the members of community. 

  

Please let me, any of the Board members, or our clergy know how you are looking to get in-

volved. 

  

Thank you, 

Michael Skott 
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Amy Patterson 4/2 

Phyllis Green 4/5 

Jason Wasserman 4/6 

Amy Healy 4/8 

Sally Goodman 4/9 

Barbara Gordon 4/9 

Fred Prass 4/11 

Ana Pearl 4/12 

Marni Wernick 4/15 

Kenneth Wasserman 4/16 

Dick Grigorian 4/18 

 Jason Healy 4/19 

Carrie Ward 4/19 

Marcia Andrus 4/20 

Alan Platteis 4/21 

Laurie Zimmerman 4/21 

Dana Frank 4/24 

Marlene Auster 4/25 

 Teri Parrott 4/26 

Kim Cotler 4/28 

Alan Dworsky 4/30 

Jeremy Serow 4/30 

S IM CH A S  
B I R T H D AY S  

ON E G  I NFO RMATIO N  

4/5 Jason Wasserman & Jennifer Marvin Ken & Lois Wasserman 

4/12 Isaac Gonzalez Bar Mitzvah   

4/19 Joel & Alecia  Goldfarb , Judith Fay & Lee Osipow 

4/26 Sue & Jim Katz , Carol & John Mitnick 

 

5/3 Jacob Yustinich Bar Mitzvah   

5/10 Stan Goldberg, Fred & Vicki Daniels 

5/17 Dan & Sue Rosenthal, Albert & Eileen Wachsman 

5/24 Phyllis Frank & Karen Groenstein 

5/31 HELP WANTED Help Wanted 

 

As a reminder, the following items should be provided for each oneg:  

 1 challah 

 3 baked goods (one gluten-free item) 

 Cheese and crackers 

 Fruit 

 White grape juice  

Paper goods can be found on the rack in the kitchen. Wine is in the fridge.  

 

. 

Anniversaries 

Gary & Jeannine Cohen          4/10 

Scott & Carol  Bettigole          4/12 

Leonard & Sharon  Jacobs            4/28 
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Y A H R Z E I T  D AT E S  

On April 5 we observe the yahrzeit of:  

Elizabeth Dubrowin      Wife of John Dubrowin 

Elsie Luria    Mother of Ed Luria 

Ruth Clouser Grandmother of Doug Clouser 

Bessie Wasserman          Mother of Kenneth Wasserman 

                                 Grandmother of Jason Wasserman 

Irving Hecht Father of Phyllis Freeman 

Milton Albom Father of Sue Wernick 

Simon Bloom  

Abraham Goldberg Uncle of Stanley Goldberg 

Raymond John Rivers Brother of Jennifer Marvin 

 

On April 12 we observe the yahrzeit of:  

Lila Burger              Grandmother of Sheri Burger Swan 

Amy Manasevit Sister-in-law of Sharon Harris 

Ernest Marsel Brother of Millie Sobel 

Joel Levin Father of Marla Adelsberger 

Jean Nadel Mother of Joel Nadel 

Sidney Rodner Father of Bob Rodner 

Gertrude Groberg Aunt of Harry Freeman 

Louis Gleckman Father of Robert Gleckman 

Daniel Harris          Grandfather of Cantor Scott Harris 

 

On April 19 we observe the yahrzeit of:  

Ruth Berman              Mother-in-law of Marion Berman 

Harry Friedman            Uncle of Harry Freeman 

Ruth Davidson Mother of Joel Davidson 

Nathan Melocowsky Father of Ed Melocowsky 

Mary Weil               Great Grandmother of Debbie Greer 

Ada Berger Mother of Marilyn Davidson 

Jeanette Boxer Aunt of Sam Schulman 

Florence Brouillard Grandmother of Stephen 

 

 

Henri Chaimovitch   Grandfather of Jason Chaimovitch 

Jacob Cohen Father of Sybil Goldberg 

Richard Groberg Uncle of Harry Freeman 

Stella Turshen Mother of Marcia Andrus 

Herbie Bergman Uncle of Carol Bettigole 

Sybil Goldberg Wife of Stanley Goldberg 

George Hiller Grandfather of Jill Bernstein 

Hilda London Mother of Marty London 

Yetta Novosett mother of Michele 

Cirila Sanchez Mother of Ana Pearl 

Claude Patterson Father of Ralph Patterson 

 

On April 26 we observe the yahrzeit of:  

Mary Temple Grandmother of Harriet Mindlin 

Pincus "Philip" Taback    Father of Steven Taback 

Samuel Gordon Father of Joel Gordon 

Sheldon Cook Brother of Barbara Dworsky 

Morris Goldberg       Father-in-law of Sharon Levenberg 

Herman Michelis Grandfather of Gabe Izraelevitz 

Robert Welensky Grandfather of Ed Luria 

Clare Albom Mother of Susan Wernick 

Lewis Weintraub  Grandfather of Elisabeth Neiterman 

David Crystal Father of Joyce Katz 

Royal Crystal Brother of Joyce Katz 

Paul Mitnick Father of Jonathan Mitnick 

As you are making donations throughout the year, please consider donating to the following funds. If you would 

like to make a donation to a specific project or for a specific purpose, simply include a note with your check of con-

tact the office at 860-282-8466 or Admin@tbhsw.org 

 Adult Education Fund 

 Art Fund 

 Cemetery Fund 

 Current Facility Fund 

 General Fund 

 Landscape Fund 

 Larry Gilbert Fund (Library) 

 Martin Turshen Fund 

 Membership Fund 

 Men’s Club Fund 

 Mortgage Retirement Fund 

 Music Fund 

 Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

 Cantor’s Discretionary Fund 

 Religious School Fund 

 Sisterhood Fund 

 Social Action Fund 

 Youth Committee Fund 

 Development Fund 

 Ediebaby Streaming Fund 
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ART FUND 

Jody & Alan Lefkowitz in memory of Amy Szlamowicz, sister of Alan 

 

CEMETERY FUND 

Alan& Barbara Dworsky in memory of Sheldon Cook, brother of Barbara 

Marilyn & Joel Davidson in memory of Ada Berger & Ruth Davidson, mothers' of Joel & Marilyn 

Marion Berman in memory of Ruth Berman, mother- in-law of Marion 

 

GENERAL FUND 

Nancy Gordon in memory of Samuel Gordon, father of Nancy 

Sharon, Marshall, Peter, Melinda, Haley, Samuel, & Harper Miller in memory of Lewis Miller, husband, father, 

grandfather  

Peter & Marla Adelsberger in memory of Barbara Levin, step-mother of Marla 

Barabra Gordon in memory of Louis Teller, father of Barbara 

Marla,Peter & Rachel Adelsberger in memory of Joel Levin, father & grandfather 

Bob & Sheila Gleckman in memory of David Gleckman 

 

RABBI DISCRETIONARY FUND 

Emily Champ   

Carol Mamlok in memory of Fred Rubin, father of Carol 

Judy Glickman-Lauder in memory of Irving Bennet Ellis, father of Judy 

 Rosenmary Wolkon  in memory of Sam Wolkon, husband of Rosemary  

Susan & Michael Wernick in memory of Clare & Milton Albom, parents of Susan 

Fred Prass in memory of Morris Zetoff, grandfather of Beverly Bernstein-Prass 

Leland & Paula Bradbard Schooling for Bangladesh 

Len & Sharon Jacobs Schooling for Bangladesh 

Joel & Alecia Goldfarb Schooling for Bangladesh 

Ken & Lois Wasserman in memory of Bessie Wasserman, mother of Ken & Grandmother of Jason 

Judith Scott Schooling in Bangladesh 

Albina Salvador Schooling Bangladesh 

 

RETIRE THE MORTGAGE 

Carol Schulman in memory of Fred Schulman, father of Sam Schulman 

Carol Schulman in memory of Helen Caplan, mother of Carol Schulman 

Fred & Vicki Daniels in memory of Charlotte Gark, mother of Vicki 

 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL 

Jon Mitnick in memory of Paul Mitnick, father of Jon  

Sheri & Eric Swan in memory of Lila Burger, grandmother of Sheri 

 

LANDSCAPE 
Elaine Cantor in memory of Leonard Cantor, husband of Elaine & in memory of Sid Druckman, bother of Elaine 

 

YOUTH  

Bob & Alice Rodner in memory of Sidney Rodner, father of Bob Rodner 

 

SOCIAL ACTION 

Marcia Heneson in memory of Helen Heneson mother-in-law of Marcia 

D O N A T I O N S   
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Tazria— Leviticus 12:1-13:59 The name of the twenty-seventh reading from the Torah is Tazria  ,)תזריע(which means "she 

conceived." The name is derived from the words of Leviticus 12:2, where the LORD says to Moses, "When a woman [conceives] 

and bears a male child." Leviticus 12 discusses the laws of purification after childbirth. Leviticus 13 introduces the laws for diag-

nosing and quarantining lepers.  

 

M’tzora—Leviticus 14:1-15:33— Leviticus 14 spells out the complex pur ification r ituals for  the cleansing of a leper  and a 

leprous home. Leviticus 15 briefly covers the laws regarding ritual unfitness stemming from bodily emissions. Except in biblical 

calendar leap years, Metzora is read together with the previous Torah portion, Tazria, on the same Sabbath.  

 

Pesach—Exodus 12:21-51—The reading tells the adventures of the Israelites as they leave Egypt, cross the Red Sea, receive mi-

raculous provision in the wilderness and face their first battle. 

 

Shemini Shel Pesach— Deuteronomy 14:22-16:17 As the observance of Passover  draws to an end, the Torah por tion in-

cludes the dramatic recounting of the splitting of the sea in this poem known as “The Song at the Sea.” Written with great emotion, 

this poem attempts to convey the power of “God’s might hand.” So powerful is the imagery that verses of this poem have become 

part of the Jewish liturgy. The poem comes to a climatic finish with Miriam, the prophetess, picking up her timbrel and leading the 

women in dance. 

T O R A H  P O R T I O N S  

 SAVE THE DATE:  

FRIDAY  

AUGUST 16th 
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The next Lunch 

Bunch will be  

Thursday , 

April  25 

We will eat  

Matzah 

12:00pm 

Bring you own lunch 

and join us  for  cur-

rent event discussion.  

Yiddish for fun is still being offered. The next class will meet Monday  

April 15 from 1-2:30 at Temple. Join the fun! For more information 

contact Marsha Taback at marshataback@gmail.com. 

 

I will be going to NYC on Thursday, May 16 for a matinee perfor-

mance of Yiddish fiddler on the roof.  I am taking a bus from Union 

Station in Hartford at 8:30 am ( the cost is $44). Tickets are available 

and range from $59-$109). If you are interested in joining me, please 

get in touch and we can go over more details. Phone :860-648-

2688.  FYI :  English translation is provided through supertitles. 

The next book club meeting will be Tuesday, April  9, 7:00pm. The book 

this month is  “The Two Family House “by Lynda Cohen Loigman  

 

The Two-Family House. Loigman's debut novel is an engrossingfamily saga 

set in post-war Brooklyn. It focuses on two families that are inextricably 

linked by blood, marriage, and a long-held secret.  

 

Hope you can join us 

Barb Klein 

Temple Beth Hillel will observe Yom HaShoah, Holocaust Memo-

rial Day at Friday night services on May 3 at 7:30 pm. At that 

time, you will have an opportunity to honor a Holocaust victim. 

You will be able to place this name into a wall of our sanctuary.  

 

 

We are all obligated to honor their memory.  

Volunteer with the Kitchen-to-Pantry Produce Initiative! 

 

Come help us sort rescued produce, clean, cut and package it to stock the food 

pantry. Let’s get this food to people who want and need it.  

 

April  Dates: 15th 22nd ,29th 

 
Questions? Jennifer by phone/text 860-518-6767 

                                               or email jnnfrmarvin@tbhsw.org 

55 Bartholomew Avenue, Hartford (easy parking) 

Join In! 

Book Club 

file:///C:/Users/Jennifer/Desktop/TBH/newsletter/jnnfrmarvin@tbhsw.org
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Upcoming 

Meetings 

Membership 

Meeting 4/2 ,7pm 

Board Meeting, 

4/11, 7pm 

Men’s Club 

Meeting, 4/21 

9:30am 

RPC Meeting , 

4/28, 9:30am 

  

For additional 

meetings and 

locations, please go 

to www.tbhsw.org. 

TRIO SEFARDI 

U.S. premiere of “La Nona Kanta: The Remarkable Life of Flory Jagoda” 
Saturday evening, May 4 at 8 p.m. at Temple Beth Hillel 

Presented by Temple Beth Hillel’s Congregation Beth Ahm Legacy Fund, in col-

laboration with the National Institute for Holocaust Documentation at the 

United States Holocaust Memorial Museum in Washington, D.C.  

 

Live concert and multi-media presentation, celebrating the life and work of 

Flory Altarac Jagoda, the National Heritage Award-winning, Bosnian-born Se-

phardic singer and composer who is known worldwide as the Keeper of the 

Flame of Sephardic and Ladino music. “La Nona Kanta: (translation: The Grand-

mother Sings) The Remarkable Life of Flory Jagoda” is performed by Trio Se-

fardi, a Northern Virginia-based ensemble of musicians who each played with 

Flory, now age 95, for many years. 

 

In filmed interviews, Flory Jagoda shares her life’s experiences and tells how 

music helped her escape from Nazi-occupied Yugoslavia when she was a teen-

ager; how she made a life in the U.S. and turned the tragic fate of her family and 

Balkan Sephardic culture into a celebration of five centuries of faith and tradi-

tion, giving meaning to the rest of her life, and delighting audiences worldwide. 

Her recorded narration alternates with live performances of her Ladino music by 

Trio Sefardi, and features photos from the Altarac Family archives and video 

from the film documentary “Flory’s Flame”. 

 

“Music is universal,” explains Cantor Scott M. Harris. “Jews too have developed 

their own musical traditions and we have carried these melodies to the many 

lands we have settled and have taken them with us from the many lands we 

have been forced from. Thank you to Trio Sefardi for perpetuating for future 

generations the music of the Sephardim. We invite people of all faiths to come 

join us at this wonderful event.” 

 

Tickets are $20 and include refreshments after the event. Tickets may be 

purchased in advance by calling the Temple Beth Hillel office at 860-282-

8466, or at the door. 
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Dear Congregation 

Just over a week ago, we celebrated Purim in truly grand style! This was the second year that the Men’s Club fundraiser was done as 

a Masquerade party, and I believe we are really hitting our stride. It was an extremely fun evening of great food and drink, dancing, 

silly photos and some amazing costumes (my personal favorites were Kiss and Ruth Bader Ginsburg)! We had all ages represented, 

and while the purpose of course was to raise funds, it was almost an aside, and it was great to see everyone just having a good time 

and enjoying each other’s company. 

 

From the bottom of my heart, I am offering my thanks to so many individuals in the congregation who made it happen. The Men’s 

Club was obviously out front and center, working tirelessly, arriving early to set up, staying late to clean up and soliciting donations. 

Beyond that, the Purim Committee of Glenn, Gabe, Mike, Jeff and Steve each took on one section of the event without assistance, 

making my life as chair so much easier. The Sisterhood was kind enough to bake delicious hamantaschen that were snapped up in a 

heartbeat. Others too numerous to list were so generous with donations of items for the auction, and of course, the membership 

turned out in force. Including the children, we had over 100 in attendance, and it made us all very happy to see such support from the 

entire community.  

 

We topped last year in many respects, with number of attendees, number and quality of auction items and total funds raised. With all 

of your support, we raised more than $3,000 for the Temple in the single evening! We usually focus on using our funds for the 

maintenance and upkeep of the Temple building and grounds, but we also endorse many of the religious, social and community 

events, so I cannot thank you enough for helping us continue to do so. I expect that attendance will only continue to climb in future 

years, and I cannot wait to celebrate Purim with you again next year! 

 

I would also like to take a minute to thank many local businesses who contributed to the auction. If you decide that you would like to 

frequent them as a thank you for their donation, we would consider that a favor as well. They are: Batik Salon, Bed Bath & Beyond, 

Bertucci’s, Buffalo Wild Wings, Burton’s Grill, Campion’s Pizza, Cosmic Omelet, Fandango Theaters, Longhorn Steakhouse, Low-

e’s, Lux Bond & Green, Mary Kay, Oakland Pizza, Outback Steakhouse, Red Cabin, Rein’s Deli, Sal’s Pizza, Texas Roadhouse, 

Vernon Diner. 

 

Eddie Widofsky, 

 TBH Men’s Club President  
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Join Temple Beth Hillel for  
 

Passover Preparation  

 

Tuesday, April 9th,  
7 p.m. - 9 p.m. 

 אין קדושה בלי הכנה

 
 
Dai, daiyanu……. 
 

If only we had a wonderful Passover Seder, Dayenu!  
But we do! Dayenu! 
 

 

If only we are able to prepare ahead of time and learn songs. We 
can!  Dayeinu! 
 

 

Join on the evening of April 9th for a refresher on songs, traditions, and 
highlights of leading your seder! Come enjoy a fun evening of wine (or 
juice!) and song! 
 

 
Maybe you will discover a new element to add to your home seder? 
Maybe you will just enjoy an evening of singing with friends! All are wel-
come, and children encouraged to attend! 

 

Questions? Contact Mindy Glickman (dearmindela@gmail.com / 917.698.7952) 

mailto:dearmindela@gmail.com
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855 Sullivan Avenue 

LO CA L  BU SI N ESSES  

http://www.carmonfuneralhome.com/
http://admiralcleaning.com/
http://www.imperialoilco.com/
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20 Baker Lane 

South Windsor, CT  06074 

Temple Beth Hillel 

Phone: 860-282-8466 

Fax: 860-282-8466 

Email: admin@tbhsw.org 

Web site: www.tbhsw.org 

From Generation to Generation. 

TBH IN F ORM ATIO N  

Rabbi: Jeff Glickman, rabbi@tbhsw.org 

Cantor: Scott Harris, cantor@tbhsw.org 

Temple Administrator: Lori Rondinone, admin@tbhsw.org 

Membership: Barb Klein, barbek@aol.com 

Board of Trustees President: Mike Skott President@tbhsw.org 

 

The deadline for the next Bulletin is Monday April 22,2019. Please forward all e

-mailed materials to the entire Communications Committee at  

communications@tbhsw.org: 

 

EDITOR : Lori Rondinone: Admin@tbhsw.org 

WEBMASTER: communications@tbhsw.org 

E-MAIL and CALENDAR: calendar@tbhsw.org 

TEMPLE ADMINISTRATOR: admin@tbhsw.org 

 

Articles should be no more than 500 words; please ask about longer  

pieces.  Event advertisements should be no larger than one-half a page. 

Hillel Happenings Advertising Rates 
 

$36.00 for a 1/4 page single issue 

$60.00 for 1/2 page single issue  

$100.00 for full page single issue  

$100.00 for business card size ad for all twelve monthly issues  

 

Please contact the Temple Administrator to make arrangements.   

O F F I C E  H O U R S  

You can reach the TBH Office at (860) 282-8466 or admin@tbhsw.org. Office hours 

are 9am-2:30pm on Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, and Friday.  

In an emergency and you are in need of Clergy, please contact Rabbi Glickman by 

Temple Office phone or his cell phone.  In the event the Rabbi cannot be reached, 

contact Cantor Scott Harris at 203-331-2692 or e-mail at  

cantor.scott.harris@gmail.com. 

 

Rabbi Glickman has made arrangements with several of the other Rabbis in the 

area in the event that neither the Rabbi nor Cantor is available.  These Rabbis 

will treat TBH Members as if they were members of their congregations. Please 

contact these Rabbis in the following order: 

1. Rabbi Kari Tuling of Kol Haverim in Glastonbury - (860-633-3966)   

2. Rabbi Randall J. Konigsburg of BSBI in Manchester – (860-643-9563)  

If these Rabbis are not available, the following Rabbis are available for fee: 

.Rabbi Michael Pincus of CBI in West Hartford  (860-233-8215) 

Rabbi Richard Plavin retired from BSBI in Manchester (860-643-9564) 

http://www.tbhsw.org/
mailto:rabbi@tbhsw.org
mailto:admin@tbhsw.org
mailto:barbek@aol.com
mailto:communications@tbhsw.org
mailto:communications@tbhsw.org
mailto:calendar@tbhsw.org
mailto:admin@tbhsw.org
mailto:admin@tbhsw.org

